
Hathersage Parish Council 

Transport Committee

Minutes of the Transport Committee Meeting held on 11th January 2016.

	Present:
	Councillors  Rosie Olle, Bill Gordon, James Shuttleworth, Bill Hanley, Kat Love

	In attendance
	Christine Wilkinson (Asst Clerk)

	001/16
	
	No  apologies for absence.

	002/16
	
	There were no variations in order of business.

	003/16
	
	Declarations of interest, Cllr Gordon re Pannier event, Cllrs Olle & Shuttleworth as members of HVRUG

	004/16
	
	Public Participation. Penny Jewitt

	005/16
	
	Transport Committee minutes of  15th November were approved and signed by the Chair. 

	006/16
	.1
	Hope Valley Capacity Scheme.  A statement of Case needs to be with the Department for Transport by 20th January.  It was agreed that the case is still as per the letter sent to the Secretary of State. Discussions followed about alternatives for the footbridge, the impact of the new franchise operators for the Hope Valley service, PDNPA responses. It was agreed to amend the letter, and emphasise that there are alternatives to the footbridge proposal. It is noted that there will be an opportunity to comment on the responses made by other parties. This will be allowed up to 6 weeks before the inquiry. No date has been set. 

	006/16
	.2
	James Shuttleworth and Bill Hanley are both willing to present the statement of case at the inquiry.  A decision on this will be taken once the date of the inquiry is known.

	007/16
	
	Residents Parking Permit Scheme.  Isobel Mulligan from DCC will meet with the available committee members and Grace Spolding on Tuesday 26th January to discuss options available.

	008/16
009/16
010/16
011/16
012/16
	
	Hathersage Hilly.  The organisers to be contacted and informed that the surface will have been replaced and asking them to ensure no bikes are ridden on the surface and to consider the weight impact of the bike racks on that type of surface.
Visual check to confirm if  the yellow Lines on Station Road have been renewed. If not, chase with Jane Barwick and Judith Twigg. Also enquire if a review of the lines has been undertaken
Hurst Clough. No further information has been received, include request for an update from Judith Twigg. 

White Lines, The Dale. Concerns have been raised that the white line in the centre of the road is forcing people onto the grass as the road isn't wide enough for 2 cars.  Edge lining would be preferred, it is a difficult road to drive in fog. Include on the email to DCC.

Pannier Event. There doesn't seem to be any need for a road closure, other similar events have run in the area for years without roads being closed. It was also felt this should be a 1 off event, not repeated annually.

	013/16
	
	Items for next meeting. Carry all forward.

	014/16
	
	Date of next meeting. To be determined by Department of Transport Rail Enquiry date.  
Meeting closed at 20:45
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